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February 2025
INSTRUCTION
Academic Information
· 3 of our Seniors found out this week that they were accepted to the University of Cincinnati!
· We are continuing our priority standard unit planning for the 2nd semester of the 24-25 school year and started vertical planning discussions that include both middle school and high school teachers.
· We now have 11 students enrolled in our Work Based Learning Program.
· Work has been done with Mrs. Middleton, Mrs. Hicks, Mr. Pelgen, and myself to clarify our procedures for participation in early college coursework through Gateway and NKU.
· We started a lunch incentive program for all Seniors who have met the career and college readiness standards.  We will be offering the KYOTE exam February 14th in order to hopefully get 9 more students up to benchmark.
· Due to the work of Mr. Bezold and Mrs. O’Neill, 17 students were able to be promoted to the next grade level due to their performance in the credit recovery program.
· Work is underway to put together our master schedule of course offerings for the 25-26 school year so we can begin scheduling students.
· We are beginning our after school tutoring program on February 24th for students who are currently failing in the 3rd academic quarter








Athletic Recognition
· Our girls basketball team captured the 2025 NKAC Division III Regular Season and Tournament Championships.  This marks back to back tournament championships for the girls.  Congratulations to Jayda Dowell and Jaylah Dowell for being named to the All-Tournament team.  Congratulations to Sydni Massey for being named the Tournament MVP.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Our track and field team has had a great indoor season so far.  Congratulations to Marcelo Herald for setting the school record in the 60m dash (8.94).  Jaylah Dowell broke the school record for the triple jump (32.00.50).  Chloe Meyers is .05 of an inch away from the school record in the shot put.  We are waiting to see how many athletes we have qualify for the 2025 Class A State Indoor Track and Field Championships.

SBDM / COMMITTEES
· Our next SBDM Council meeting will take place on February 10th.
· Teachers
· Matt Elrod
· Bruce Tosolt
· Heather Foster
· Parents
· Tammy Seiter
· Lederick Wesley
CELEBRATIONS
· Our Open House will be held on Thursday, 20th.
· Our spring play performance Beatlejuice Jr. will run on March 14th and March 15th.
· We are working on an Open House date for students at Southgate tentatively set for March 7th.
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